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Note from the Editor 
 

Happy Easter, Everyone! Let us rejoice that the 
Lord has risen! "For God so loved the world that 
He gave His only Son, so that everyone who 
believes in Him might not perish but might have 
eternal life." – John 3:16 
 

There is no Fish Fry on either March 31 or on 
Good Friday, April 14, so the last one will be on 
April 7. Events coming up include the Awards 
Banquet, the Sängerchor's Spring Concert and the 
Seth Stevens Tournament. Please support our 
Kolping events.  Treu Kolping! 
    Nancy Pelzel 

 
April 7, 5:00 P.M.  Endowment Fish Fry 
April 7, 7:30 P.M.  General Meeting 
April 10, 7:30 P.M.  Genealogy Group 
April 11, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 
April 21, 8:00 P.M.  Schützen Nacht 
April 23, 5:00 P.M.  Awards Banquet 
 

 

Important Phone Numbers 
 

President – Trey Seibel, 513-616-4265 
Vice President – Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 

 

Membership – Karen Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 
Sick Committee  – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

 

Sub Group Presidents: 
Brewing Klub – Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 
Sängerchor -  Bill Kraeling, 513-238-9570 

Schützen Club – Mickey Moore, 513-729-4675 
Seniors – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Sports Club – Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551 
Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  

House & Grounds – Tom Musbach, 513-793-1148 
 

Kolping Center 
Clubhouse Rentals –  513-851-7951 then press 1 
Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 
Hall – 513-851-7951 then press 4 

AApprriill  EEvveennttss  

MMaayy  EEvveennttss  

 
May 5, 7:30 P.M.  General Meeting 
May 7, 4:00 P.M.  Sängerchor Spring 
    Concert 
May 8, 7:30 P.M.  Genealogy Group 
May 9, 11:30 A.M.  Seniors Meeting 
May 19, 8:00 P.M.  Schützen Nacht 
May 19, 20, 21  Seth Stevens Tourn. 
 

From the King and Queen, 
 

On behalf of Carolyn, myself and our Court, 
we would like to thank Kolping and 
Cincinnati Catering for a wonderful King's 
Ball. The food was fantastic, the schnapps 
flowed and the band kept people on the dance 
floor all evening. A special thanks to our 
court, who (once again) made the event and 
the pre-party an effortless joy.  
 

     Humbly, 
      Jacob 93 
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Congratulations to all our members celebrating birthdays 

 in the month of April! 
 

 
First Name Last Name Birthday 

Bernadette Brunsman Apr 1 

Ferd Hoerstmann Apr 1 

Nick Krummen Apr 1 

James Slouffman Apr 1 

Sheila Gramaglia Apr 2 

John Hollis Apr 2 

Brian Schmidt Apr 2 

Gertrude Schroeder Apr 2 

Karen Vosseberg Apr 2 

Karoline Engler Apr 3 

Philip Neumann Apr 3 

Thomas Burger Apr 4 

John Krallman Apr 4 

Greg Uhlhorn Apr 4 

Pat Whalen Apr 4 

William T. Buelsing Apr 5 

Michael Rademacher Apr 5 

Pamela Thomas-Warner Apr 5 

Heinz Kalkhoff, Jr. Apr 6 

Linda Stroeer Apr 6 

Daniel Finke Apr 7 

Robert Schneider Apr 8 

Frank Vosseberg Apr 8 

Robert Even Apr 9 

Daniel Smith Apr 9 

Joseph Bueter Apr 10 

Clara Ostendorf Apr 10 

Elisabeth Ricke Apr 10 

Otger Kappen Apr 12 

Christine Janszen Apr 13 

George P. Kreutzjans Apr 14 

William Gerdes Apr 15 

 

 
First Name Last Name Birthday 

Theresa Hill Apr 15 

Linda Hambrick Apr 16 

Gunther Uhlhorn Apr 16 

Robert Viox Apr 16 

David Auer Apr 17 

Bob Bauer Apr 17 

Lin Merk Apr 17 

Christopher Thorner Apr 17 

Donald S. Trautmann Apr 17 

David Von den Benken Apr 17 

Richard Hemme Apr 18 

Rick Janzen Apr 18 

Agnes Oevermeyer Apr 18 

Tim Hambrick Apr 19 

Karolyn Seibel Apr 19 

Gene Bertke Apr 20 

Cindy Dietz Apr 20 

Trudy Jester Apr 20 

Matt Courter Apr 21 

Rosie Dechering Apr 21 

Dolly Fleischer Apr 21 

Erika Redder Apr 21 

Henry Sieverding Apr 21 

Natalie Nadler Apr 22 

Gregory Ruff Apr 22 

Lisa Stapf Apr 23 

Albert Grohs Apr 24 

Scott Scholz Apr 24 

Raymond Cook Apr 26 

Martin Dechering Apr 29 

Maria Szczepanski Apr 29 

Gary Ader Apr 30 

 

Father David Hiller Fund April 2017 Report 
 

We extend our condolences to the Harry Talkers family on the loss of their father and to the Margarete Borchers 
family on the loss of their mother. We thank everyone for their donations in the memory of the deceased. 
 

Henry Kramer Memorial – Mark Bowen, Sue Edmisten  
 

Harry Talkers Memorial – Jackie & Tom Tegenkamp, Regina & Manfred Schnetzer, Christine & Steve Weigel, 
Gerhard Deddens, Doris & Werner Wilke, Christa Olding, Angela & Rudy Pohlabeln, Martha & Joe Stukenborg, 
Helen & Herman Mueller, Otger Kappen, Christel & Theo Leuker, Gregory Redden, Margie & Heinz Meyerrose, 
Heddy Freese, Mary Jo & James Weisel, Joseph Allen, Bev & Vince Meyer, Margaret & Gary Gerdes. 
 

Margarete Borchers Memorial – Elisabeth & Clem Ricke, Margaret & Gary Gerdes, Christel & Theo Leuker, 
Regina & Manfred Schnetzer     -- Ted Tegenkamp, Treasurer of the FDH Fund 
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FATHER’S DAY/ANNIVERSARY MASS 
SUNDAY, JUNE 18, 2017 

 

Congratulations to all Kolping couples celebrating a 
significant wedding anniversary in 2017.  Were you 
married in 1942 (75 years), 1947 (70 years), 1952 (65 
years), 1957 (60 years), 1962 (55 years), 1967 (50 
years) 1972 (45 years) 1977 (40 years), 1982 (35 
years), 1987 (30 years) or 1992 (25 years)?  Let us 
know! 
 

The Cincinnati Kolping Family would like to help make 
this year special by celebrating your wedding 
anniversary at the Father’s Day / Anniversary Mass on 
Sunday June 18that 11:00 at the Kolping Center 
followed by a buffet brunch. 
 

Please contact Elaine Wilke so we can include you 
in the plans for this special day. 

Phone: 513-941-0247 

 

******************************************* 

Kolping USA 2017 Lenten Project 
 
Once a year Kolping families throughout the U.S. have 
the opportunity to contribute to a project that 
promotes the teachings of Father Kolping and 
demonstrates the commitment of our members to his 
work – we call this our Lenten Project. We convened a 
subcommittee of delegates from across the Kolping 
families and identified a project for 2017 that we feel 
meets these criteria - Live-stock farming in Kenya.   
 
Kolping Kenya has existed since the mid 1980’s and 
currently includes over 3,500 in five different regions.   
In a highly agriculture-dependent country, raising goats 
can mean the difference between living in poverty and 
enjoying a simple life.    
 
We can make a difference for these Kolping members 
and show them our support!  We hope all Kolping 
members will consider donating at least $10 towards 
this Lenten Project. If you wish to donate a greater 
amount, please do so. Our goal is  to reach 100% 
participation from our USA Kolping members, to 
honor the vision of Fr. Kolping. Use the envelope in 
the Kolping Banner, or send donations to Kolping USA – 
Lenten, c/oPat Farkas, National Adm., 1223 Van Houten 
Avenue, Clifton NJ 07013 before April 30, 2017. 
 

    Helene Schrand 

    National Secretary 

 

Schützen Club News 
 

Shooting night is April 21st at 8pm. Team sign-in and 
practice starts at 7pm. All Kolping members are invited 
to shoot during practice and join the fellowship. Come 
to the scorer’s table for more information. Please come 
around 6pm to help set up the rooms and thanks to 
those who stay late to help put everything back. 
 
February scores were: High Practice was Al Drees(68), 
High Individual was Tom Hopkins (69) and High Team 
was a tie with teams ABT and  LUNNEMANN (330). 
 
March scores (subject to change due to make-up 
shooters) were: High Practice was Wendell Hull (69), 
High Individual was Bill Lunnemann(69) and High 
Team was Team STUPPRICH (332). 
 
April Work Schedule is Team Gutzwiller on Targets, 
Team Callahan on Bar, Team Klosterman on Food, and 
Team Sterwerf on Tickets.  May work schedule is filled; 
thanks. 
 
If you have any Shooting Club questions, contact the 
president at: 
mmoore82028@cinci.rr.com.  
 
     Mickey Moore 
 
**************************************************** 

THANK YOU! 
 

A great big thanks to Paul Ahrnsen and Russ Hessler, 
who helped us clean up the landscaping in the front of 
the Kolping Center on Saturday, March 25. Raking, 
trimming and pulling weeds were all done in short 
order, and now our "front porch" looks much better. 
 
    Mike & Nancy Pelzel 
 
Also, a tremendous "Thank You" to Barb Hessler and 
Elaine Wilke, who volunteered to chair the Father's 
Day/Anniversary Mass. Where would we be without 
our volunteers? Vielen Dank! 
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DEATHS 
 

Margarete Kalkhoff Borchers passed away on March 
18, 2017. Margarete, sister to Heinz Kalkhoff, was the 
Schützenfest Queen with her late husband, King Frank 
Borchers, from 1953-1954 and a longtime member of 
the Kolping Seniors. We extend our sympathies to 
Heinz Kalkhoff and Margarete's children, Paul 
Borchers, Theresia Marsh, Linda Mikkelson and 
Elisabeth Doll and their families. 
 

Harry Talkers, Kolping member for 67 years, Cincinnati 
Kolping president from 1959-1960, founding member 
of the Kolping Schützen Club, co-founder of the GCL 
(Greater Catholic League) Soccer Banquet, and 
unofficial Kolping historian, passed away on March 21, 
2017. Our condolences go out to his good friend, Heddy 
Freese; Janet Talkers Kuhl, Harry's sister-in-law; and 
his children, Ralph and Jeff Talkers, and Elizabeth 
Hausfeld and their families. 
 

May their souls find peace in the arms of the Lord. 
 
**************************************************** 

NOTICE 
 

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the President 
of the Kolping Society or one of the Bereavement 
Committee members.  In order that the membership 
can be aware that a member has died, the family of the 
decedent should be willing to place in the Death Notice 
that the decedent is a member of the Kolping Society 
and at what time Kolping members should assemble 
for prayers. (This should be mutually agreed upon by 
the family and the Kolping representatives).  
 

The members of the Bereavement Committee are:   
 

Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
Marilee Uhlhorn, 513-661-0414 
Helene Schrand, 513-741-9780 
Doris Wilke, 513-521-5019 

 

Sick & Shut-Ins 
 

Gerd & Agnes Oevermeyer Sis & Gene Meister 
Charlie & Helen Zix  Otger Kappen  
Charlie & Marlene Lintz Betty Amrein  
Richard Ellensohn   Ted Segbers  
Bill Lunnemann   Christa Drees  
Rudy Pohlabeln  Hank Gerbus 
Karoline Engler  Jim Brown 
 

Also please say prayers for Sophie Kappen, grand-
daughter of Ferdi and Walburga Kappen; Kate 
Callahan, granddaughter of Mike and Manette Callahan 
and daughter of Ben Callahan; and Mark Poole, son of 
Betty Poole. 
 

Please take time out of your busy schedule for these 
folks.  Send a card, stop to visit or give them a call.  It is 
always nice to hear from friends when you are not 
feeling well. 
 
**************************************************** 

Kolping Seniors 

 
Seniors Meeting on April 11. Remember in May in 
honor of Mother's Day we have a baby shower for the 
mothers-to-be at Old St. Mary's Pregnancy Center. Any 
items needed for babies are welcome – HOMEMADE 
OR OTHERWISE. This month we will have a pot luck 
luncheon. To make sure we have a variety of food, it is 
suggested that people with last names starting with the 
following letters bring the following: 

 A through H – vegetable dish 

 I through O – salad 

 P through Z – dessert 
 

See you in April!   Christa Olding 

******************************************* 

Kolping Golf League 
 

The 2017 Kolping Golf League will begin play on 
Thursday, April 13, 2017 at Beech Creek Golf Course. 
This is a nine-hole league using a scramble or "best 
ball" format. We do not have "teams", but rather select 
team members randomly each week, sometimes a 
threesome and sometimes a foursome, depending on 
how many golfers come. Tee times begin at 9:30 am 
and golfers are asked to be at the course by 9:15 am to 
determine teams. This is a co-ed league and all skill 
levels are welcome. One need not be a member of the 
Kolping Society to participate. The cost is $12.50, 
which includes cart rental. For questions, contact Tom 
Musbach at 513-793-1148 or tommusbach@aol.com. 
 

**************************************************** 

Kolping Genealogy Group 

 

The topic for April's meeting, which takes place on 

April 10 at 7:30 P.M., will be City Directories. These are 

directories of local residents and businesses, which 

are generally published annually and may include an 

individual's address, occupation, spouse's name, and 

other helpful facts for genealogical research. 

Dr. Tom Montgomery, montgota@fuse.net, 969-5383 
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Join the Seniors for a day at 
Belterra Park   

Thursday, April 27, 2017 
 

 
9:30 a.m. Leave the Kolping Center,   
  10235 Mill Rd., Cin., O.  45231 
10:00 a.m. Arrive at Belterra Park 
3:00 p.m. Leave Belterra Park 
4:00 p.m. Approximate arrival back at the  
  Kolping Center  

 

Cost:  $25.00 per person 
You will receive $10.00 in Bonus Rewards 

and a free lunch. 
 

Send your check for $25.00 WITH your Name,  
Address with state and zip, and Date of Birth.  

If you have email please include your Email 
address. 

Please include your players card number  

if you have one. 

 
Send to Doris Wilke, 5180 Deeridge Lane,  

Cincinnati, Ohio  45247 
 

for more info call: Doris, 513-521-5019 
 

 

******************************************* 

Saturday, June 10th ~ 5:30 – 11PM 

Der Deutsche Buben Verein 

Presents: 

The Fathead Davis Band 
in the Kolping Pavilion. 

 

Admission ~ FREE. 

Cocktails, Beer, Soft Drinks and Wine ~ 

FREE. 

Brats and Metts, while they last ~ FREE. 

Chips and Pretzels ~ FREE. 
 

Free-will donations and tips will be gladly 

accepted and will be donated to 

The Father David Hiller Fund. 
 

Fathead performs from 6:00 – 10:30PM  

(with breaks) 

Brats & Metts @ 7PM until they are gone 

Gemütlichkeit all Night! 
 

The pavilion is limited to 150 people so gather 

your Family and Friends and RSVP to me with 

the number in your group (I do not need 

individual names) ~ First Come, First Served. 
 

RSVP with number in your group to: 

cmichael@toolmatecorp.com 
 

An American roots singer-songwriter steeped in 

R&B, soul, and gospel,  DaV “Fathead” Davis 

captivates audiences with his husky voice, heartfelt 

songcraft, and lyrical delivery.  His enduring 

charisma and touching persona speak volumes 

through his repertoire of feel-good funky piano 

chops and soulful heartfelt blues. 
 

****************************************** 

Thank You from 
Harry Talkers' Family 

 

The Talkers family would like to thank everyone for 
their prayers and loving support during this time. Your 
kindness has restored our souls anew, allowing our 
broken hearts a chance to mend. Our sincerest thanks 
to all of you! 
    Ralph & Rene Talkers 
    Liz & Bill Hausfeld 
    Jeff & Annie Talkers 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR PRAYER 
SUPPORT 

 

Thank you so very much to all the Tuesday Workers, 
the Seniors, and all the Kolping members for your 
prayerful support during my recent illness. I sincerely 
appreciate everyone's kind thoughtfulness, care and 
concern during this time. I have finished my 
treatments now and am finally on the road to 
recovery. May God Bless all my wonderful Kolping 
friends!   Richard Ellensohn  
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Annual Kolping Awards Banquet 

 

Sunday, April 23, 2017 
Kolping Center – 10235 Mill Rd. 

 

Cocktails: 5:00 – 6:00 p.m.  Dinner: 6:00 
 

Cost: $12.00 per person 
 

Reservations must be made in advance 
(by April 17th please) 

 

Please send your check made out to the Catholic Kolping Society to: 
Linda Knizner, 1020 Market St., Cincinnati, OH 45215 

(Please include a self-addressed stamped return envelope) 
Call or Email John or Linda Knizner  

Phone: 563-8928 
Email: lknizner11@fuse.net 

 

We will be honoring the following members: 

 

60 Years 

 

Wilhelm Gottenbusch   Ferd Hoerstmann   Heinz Meyerrose 
Clemens Ricke    Doris Wilke 

 

50 Years 

 

William Gerdes    Herman Mueller   Dottie Nissen   
Rudy Pohlabeln    James C. Resing   Gerhard Stroeer 
Martha Stukenborg    Matth Toebben 

 

25 Years 

 

Paul Blom    Karl Butschkau   Dale Geiser 
Sally Gieringer    Brother Marcel Groth, O.F.M. Martha Heidlage 
Russell Hessler    Ralph Hite    Greg Lewis 
Richard Vanden Eynden   John Schnieder   Werner Schulten 
 

 
*****  NOTE: Honorees receive 2 free tickets  ***** 

 

We will also be inducting new Kolping members. 
 

PLEASE COME AND SHOW YOUR SUPPORT! 
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Cincinnati’s 151stSchützenfest Anniversary Plans 
 

As Kolping celebrates the 151st Anniversary of Cincinnati’s first Schützenfest this July 21 – 23, we want to keep you up-

to-date with our exciting plans to celebrate another significant milestone!  Given the great success with our numerous new 

initiatives for the 150th Anniversary celebration, our focus this year is to further refine and improve upon what we 
accomplished last year. 
 

Leadership Team Expansion 
It is exciting to highlight that year-by-year, we continue to expand our leadership team.  Having more and more people step up to take 

on leadership roles is critical to Schützenfest’s success, as we continue to expand and grow this wonderful event to become more of a 

citywide experience.   
 

Please reach out to me via e-mail (schutzenfestcincy@gmail.com) if you would like to be a part of our leadership team and planning 

efforts. 

 

Entertainment Highlights 
We had great success with our new ALL GERMAN Musik lineup at last year’s 150th Anniversary Celebration.  I am very excited to 

highlight our entertainers for this year. In addition to our fantastic local talents, lead by the Alp’n Zaub’n and Vereins Musikanten 

bands, as well as the Germania Jagdhorn Bläsergruppe, and our Enzian and Donauschwaben Tanz Gruppen, it is exciting to highlight 

the: 

• Grammy Nominated Alex Meixner Band – Alex (whom you might see from time-to-time in a national Hormel Pepperoni 

commercial) and his band is back with us again this year on Friday night! 

 

• Autobahn Musik Band (Herbert Albinus) – it is exciting to have Herbie back with us, this time with his full band!  Herbert is 

very well known in the Cincinnati area, having grown up in Fairfield and played for many years throughout Cincinnati.  Herbert 
moved to Las Vegas to further his career for many years and then moved briefly back to Cincinnati.  He is now the headliner at 

the Columbus Hofbräuhaus.  In addition to headlining in Columbus, Herbie now performs every weekend at the Epcot Center in 

Disneyworld!  It is a great opportunity to be able to promote Herbie’s extensive background and current Epcot connection.  He is 

a real force. 

 

• Mädel Jäger Band – building on the success and popularity of the Mädel Jäger Band’s performance at Stube Nacht this year, I 

am very excited to announce they will be performing at Schützenfest this year.  They are a fresh, young, and entertaining new 

group! 
 

In addition to their stage performances, I am very happy to report they agreed to lead our festival parades on Sunday!  Our 

Sunday festivities are the highlight of Schützenfest and it is great to once again have a band playing and leading our parades to 

some nice marching musik! 

 

• HeinerSchwendemann, “Die KölscheQuetsch” – Heiner is a fantastik “alleinunterhalter” entertainer from Cologne, Germany 
who will be back with us for all three days again in 2017! 

 

Signature Food Expansion 
Outstanding signature food is an area we continue to enhance at Schützenfest.  I am very happy to report we plan to add a new 

Homemade Potato Pancake this year!  We traditionally offered a potato pancake at DeDe’s booth, though it was something we bought 

and did not make from scratch. John & Linda Knizner have done a wonderful job developing our new and VERY VERY tasty Potato 

Pancake recipe! 

 

Honorary Schützenmeisterin – Catherine Bodak, Fox 19 Weatherperson 
Catherine is a relatively new face to Cincinnati, but has become a very popular figure in a short period of time.  She is on Fox 19 

every morning and sometimes the weekends. Catherine is very excited about this opportunity and we look forward to working with 

her to make sure this is a great and fun experience for her and Kolping! 

           (Cont'd. on next page) 
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Financial Sponsors Initiative 

We truly had wonderful support and success with our new Sponsor initiative last year and I am very happy to report that Jim 

Slouffman has agreed to lead this critically important effort.  We want to thank all our fantastic Sponsors last year and look for 

continued success here in 2017! 
 

FC Cincinnati &Kolping Sports Club to Partner Again on Schützenfest Sunday Soccer Event 
I am very excited to announce the FC Cincinnati Soccer Club is going to support us again in 2017!  We want to capitalize on what 

Kolping is most known for in the Greater Cincinnati Area – Soccer.  With the wonderful leadership of Walt Dewar, President of the 

Kolping Sports Club, I am extremely happy to announce we are again partnering with the popular FC Cincinnati Soccer Club to put 

this fun event together for local youth! It will help attract a new and broader audience to Schützenfest as well. This event will take 

place on Kolping’s main soccer field on Schützenfest Sunday. More details to come. 

 

GACL Club Team Shooting Competition on Schützenfest Saturday 
Given last year’s success, we are excited to once again have the team shooting competition on Schützenfest Saturday.  Mike Callahan 

and Bob Geoppinger are leading a team to put this fun event together. This event is separate from our traditional King Shooting on 

Sunday and is open to teams from the German-American Citizens League (GACL) (gacl.org/members).  As a point of reference, 

Kolping is one of the many GACL organizations. 

 

No Softball Tournament Schützenfest Weekend in 2017 
There is no softball tournament during Schützenfest weekend in 2017.  This will help with overall traffic flow and improve our 
festival parking. 

 

Honorary Hofbräuhaus Keg Tapping – Wednesday June 28 at 7:00 
It is very exciting to announce that the Hofbräuhaus has allowed us the honor of tapping their monthly ceremonial keg on June 
28 at 7:00 in honor of Schützenfest.  Please mark your calendars to join us for some great fun and to celebrate the coming of 
Schützenfest!  A special ‘Thank You’ to Chuck Dietz for all his help and support! 

 

Merchandise Efforts 
In addition to selling a few remaining 150thSchützenfest Anniversary items, we are looking to add hats this year. Andrew Hessler is 

also leading the effort to come up with some possible new T-shirts and designs. 

 

Schützenfest Grand Raffle Plans 
Our plan is once again to have the uncapped 50/50 “Schützenfest Big Cash Grand Raffle”. The minimum 1st place payout is 
$3,000, but we want it to be much larger. 2nd Place is worth $500 and 3rd Place $250.  We truly appreciate your support of this 
very important raffle and have great hopes for greater success at the 151st Anniversary.  Last year’s Grand Raffle winner was 
fellow Kolping member Maria Von den Benken and Gary Gerdes won in 2015! 
 

Please be on the lookout in your mail towards the end of May to early June, as we will once again be sending the formal packet and 

tickets to all Kolping members in advance of Schützenfest. Kolping has been a wonderful supporter of this critically important raffle 

and we appreciate your support again in 2017! 

 

Sunday Festivities Time Change 
IMPORTANT: Our traditional Shooting for King and Crowning festivities will start one (1) hour earlier again this year on Sunday. 

That is, the Opening Parade will start at 2:00 and the Crowning Parade at 5:00.  Please pass the word on to your friends and family. 
There are no plans to change our festival hours (Fri 6-12, Sat 4-12, Sun 1-9). 

 

 

Closing Comments 
As you likely know, Kolping’s wonderful legacy in Cincinnati began in 1924. Therefore, we have a unique opportunity to be able to 

grow our membership by attracting your children, grandchildren, brothers, sisters, and friends to become part of our Kolping family. 

Please reach out to them and have them join us at Schützenfest 2017. It would be great if they can help volunteer and eventually 

become members but, most importantly, we want them to come out and have a fun time!  As they see the fun things going on at 

Kolping, we hope to attract them to become new and active members. 
 

Treu Kolping, 

 

Jim Stukenborg 

2017Schützenfest Chairperson 
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The Kolping Sängerchor 

proudly presents their annual 

SPRING CONCERT 
 

SUNDAY, MAY 7, 2017 

4:00 PM (Doors open at 2:30 pm; dessert served at 3pm) 

 
KOLPING CENTER  

10235 MILL ROAD 

CINCINNATI, OH 45231 
 

$10.00 Admission – (Including children; babies on lap - free) 

Concert, dessert, and coffee or tea 
 

Tickets must be purchased in advance of May 1st,  

 from a Sängerchor member, or 

mail your check made out to “Kolping Sängerchor” with SASE to:  
 

Dale Sunderhaus 

1629 Dallas Avenue 

Cincinnati, OH 45239 
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Kolping 

Fish Fry 
April 7 – Last Fish Fry of the Season 

 

Bar and Doors open at 5:00 pm 
SEATED DINNER SERVICE!  

1. Place your order and pay at the door. 
2. Have a seat and relax while visiting with family & friends. 
3. Dinner will be served to you beginning at 5:30 p.m. until 7:30 p.m. 

 

Cash Bar, Draft Beer, & products 

 

*Dinners include 2 sides, Coffee or soda 

$8 Shrimp Dinner* 

$8 Baked Cod Dinner* 

(1 slice Rye Bread) 

$8 Fried Cod Dinner* 
(2 slices of Rye Bread) 

$8 Shrimp Po’ Boy  

1 Side & (Coffee or Soda Pop) 

$6 Fried Cod Sandwich  

Fried Cod on 2 slices of Salted Rye bread  

$12 Whole Cheese Pizza 

$2 Slice Cheese Pizza  

(Coffee or Soda included) 

$5 Extra piece of Fish 

$1 Sides(Green Beans,Mac & Cheese, Fries 

Cole Slaw) 

 

 

 

Bring Friends, Family and Neighbors. 
Weekly Raffle and Split the Pot 

 

******DINE IN or Carry out******* 

Donations accepted at the door for raffles 
WWW.KOLPINGCINCINNATI.COM 

CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 

OOPPEENN  ttoo  tthhee  PPuubblliicc 


